
CITY OF PASSAIC 
 

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 
 
 

TAKE NOTICE that the City of Passaic has filed a request with the New Jersey Department of 
Environmental Protection, Green Acres Program, proposing to transfer ownership of parkland 
from the City of Passaic, 330 Passaic Street, Passaic, NJ 07055 to the County of Passaic Board of 
Chosen Freeholders, 401 Grand Street, Rm #220, Paterson, NJ 07505. The parkland to be 
transferred is known as Dundee Island, Block 1001.03, Lot 1 and Block 1017, Lot 20, 
consisting of 7.4 acres or approximately 320,775 square feet and is subject to Green Acres 
restrictions. The Green Acres restrictions on the parkland will be transferred with the parkland 
and will run with the property in perpetuity.  
 
Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:36-25.5(a)3, a hearing to obtain public comment on this request will be 
held:  
 

via Zoom Livestream: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82964241359 
 

CALL-IN #:+1646 558 8656 
MEETING I.D. #: 829 6424 1359 

 
Facebook Livestream Link: https://www.facebook.com/PassaicCityHall/ 

 
on Tuesday, December 15, 2020 at 6:00 P.M. 

 
For those dialing in, please be advised to press *6 to mute or unmute your phone and press *9 

to raise your hand and indicate you would like to speak. 
 
All information submitted by the City of Passaic to the Green Acres Program in support of this 
requested parkland transfer is available for public inspection at the Office of the City Clerk, 
330 Passaic Street, Passaic, NJ 07055.  

 
Written comments on the parkland transfer request may be directed to Amada D. Curling, City 
Clerk, Passaic City Hall, Office of the City Clerk, 330 Passaic Street, Passaic, NJ 07055, 
acurling@cityofpassaicnj.gov, (973)-365-5584. Please send a copy of any comments 
submitted on this request to Adam Page Taylor, New Jersey Department of Environmental 
Protection, Green Acres Program, Bureau of Legal Services and Stewardship, 501 East State 
Street, Mail Code 501-01, PO Box 420, Trenton, NJ 08625-0420, Adam.Taylor@dep.nj.gov, 
(609)-984-0542. 
 
Public comment on this parkland transfer request will be accepted during the public hearing or 
until December 29, 2020. On or after December 30, 2020, the City of Passaic may take formal 
action to approve the proposed transfer of parkland, subject to approval of the transfer 
documents by the Green Acres Program.  
 
All information submitted by the City of Passaic to the Green Acres Program in support of this 
requested parkland transfer is available for public inspection at the Office of the City Clerk, 
330 Passaic Street, Passaic, NJ 07055. Requests to view electronic copies of the information in 
support of the requested parkland transfer can be directed to the City Clerk, Amada Curling, 
acurling@cityofpassaicnj.gov, (973)-365-5587. 
 
Please be guided accordingly.  
 


